Sunday Liquor Sales - Proposed Ordinance Change

April 24, 2012

To the RTM:

I am submitting this minor modification to Westport's "Permitted hours for Sunday sales" ordinance (Sec. 6-1 or the Town Code) in an effort to promote the usage of restaurants in our town.  I call it the Three Day Weekend Rule.

Currently Westport allows establishments to sell liquor on Sundays between noon and 11pm. The State allows sales to occur from 11am until 1am the following Monday morning. I was contacted by a number of restaurateurs informing me of this difference. They explained that people were not coming to Westport venues on those days or leaving early in order to frequent a Fairfield or Norwalk establishment where the hours of sale follow the less restrictive state rules.

While this modification could be done for all Sundays, the merchants sought only to have it done on the Sundays prior to a national holiday celebrated on a Monday. Their reasoning was that those Sundays are much like Saturday nights where people do not have to work the next day and are looking to enjoy being out later, on a three day weekend. They were not interested in making it every Sunday.
Primarily the days involved would be the Sundays prior to Memorial Day and Labor Day and once to three times over seven years for New Years and Independence Day. Essentially this would affect no more than two to four days a year and a maximum of 17 days over seven years.

This modification levels the playing field for our merchants and does not create any significant impact on our town's infrastructure while giving Westporters a better opportunity to enjoy their own town's offerings. 

If you have any questions feel free to contact me.

Matthew Mandell

RTM District One

